Follow-up Auditing
This describes the Internal Audit (IA) department’s method for following-up on open audit recommendations.  This will apply to recommendations made on new audits beginning FY10.

1. Each recommendation will have a deadline for implementation which has been agreed upon by auditee management during the audit exit conference.
2. If the audit resulted in a large number of recommendations, the auditee will be required to submit quarterly status updates regarding the implementation of the recommendations.  

3. On a quarterly basis, IA will run a query to identify recommendations that have passed their implementation deadlines.

4. Shortly after the implementation deadline, IA will follow-up with the audited department to conduct test work and interviews as necessary to determine compliance and verify that the recommended controls are operating as planned (that they have the desired effect of mitigating the risk).

5. Any recommendations that remain open will be discussed with the auditee management.  A memo will be issued through the chief financial officer to the chancellor.  The chancellor’s response will be obtained and, if agreed upon by the chief financial officer, retained on file for future follow-up.

6. The results of these follow-up efforts will be reported on quarterly to the Audit Committee.
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